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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at the Sampson Room, Memorial Hall
Oddfellows Road, Hathersage at 7.00 p.m. on 11th December 2018. 
	Present:
	Councillors P Mander, B Hanley, Jane Marsden, H Rodgers, S Turner and P Whitney.

	In attendance:
	 SC Wyatt (Clerk), C Cave (RFO), G Foy, S Cass. 

	
	

	127/18
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; Cllr. W Hanley. CM Wilkinson M Wellington, A Watts.

	128/18
	
	George Foy declared an interest as assistant pool manager. 

	129/18
	
	There was no variation in the order of business.

	130/18
	
	There was no public participation.

	131/18
	
	The Minutes of the SPC meeting of 13th November 2018 had been circulated. The minutes were approved and signed by the Chair.

	132/18
	
	Report of the Marketing/Fundraising Group; 

The November night swim had sold out.
The December swim will be the carol singing one.
There will be a New Year’s Day swim.

A January night swim is to be arranged.

It was suggested that fund raising should still be publicised to ensure everyone knows we still need funds.

Advertising board costs – it was agreed to leave prices the same for 2019 due to the expected disruption for the new filter room construction.

	133/18
	
	Plant /Machinery and Operational Issues;
All running well at the moment. Temperature is being maintained between 27 and 28 degrees.

	134/18
	
	Update on winter swimming.

As covered under Marketing

	135/18
	
	2019 Admission prices.

George asked what the dates will be next year’s season – these are still to be determined.

The meeting agreed to recommend for Full Council – 
· adults’ tickets to remain at £6.50, concessions at £5.50 & juniors at £3.50.
· Season tickets for Hathersage adults and children and DDDC adults and children go up by £3 due to the DDDC subsidy being reduced. HPBC had confirmed that their grant would remain unchanged for 2019/20.

	136/18
	
	Review January opening proposal.

Proposal circulated prior to the meeting was accepted as suggested and appended to these minutes.

	137/18
	
	Plant room upgrade project:

The planning application has been submitted and sent to Ian Nicks for quotes to be requested. A priority is that quotes are obtained soon so that grants can be applied for.

Tom Crooke (architect) is to be asked by the Clerk to arrange a project meeting to include Ian Nicks in the New Year once planning permission is granted.

	138/18
	
	Business Plan – 
Mike is adding up to date photos

	139/18
	
	Signage for the front of the building.

Large plain lettering is required for sign at the bottom of the drive.

Something is required that makes it clear from the DDDC car park that there is a pool beyond the MUGA and café.
Combined pool and café signage at the bottom of the drive.
George will work on new signage and pass by SPC for review.

	140/18
	
	Staffing – no issues, all sessions are being covered.

	141/18
	
	Finance – Chris Cave reported that the DDDC grant is provided only for losses but it has been confirmed that the 2018/9 grant is to be c/f to go towards the cost of refurbishments.

	142/18
	
	Swim England grant application – Still awaiting cost estimates before this can be progressed.

	143/18
	
	Items for the next meeting – Review February opening proposal- season dates for 2019 to be discussed and agreed; draft budget; Swim England and other grant funding.

	144/18
	
	Confirmed date of next meeting as 15th January 2019 at 7.00 pm in the Sampson Room.
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